


WHEREAS, the City acknowledges that the intersection of US 85 and Bromley Lane is
planned to be a single point urban interchange (SPUI) at some point in the future, and that the
right of way beyond the existing boundaries of US 85 will be necessary for the planned
interchange; and

WHEREAS, the design of the hotel site will keep any structures and parking
improvements outside of the anticipated footprint of the SPUI to reduce impacts to the future
interchange; and

WHEREAS, Parcel 1 and Parcel 2A on the attached exhibit comprise a portion of the
anticipated right of way required for the interchange footprint; and

WHEREAS, the City and CDOT desire to exchange properties in the area of SH 85 and
Bromley Lane to allow the assemblage of properties for a hotel and conference development site
and for the preservation of the right of way needed for the future interchange; and

WHEREAS, the City intends to convey Parcels | and 2A to CDOT for the right of way
preservation in exchange for CDOT conveying Parcel 3 to the City for the hotel development
site.

NOW, THEREFORE, it is mutually agreed by and between the parties:
1. The City and CDOT will pursue the exchange of properties in good faith.
2. The City shall acquire Parcel 2 from the private property owner of record.

3. The City will provide a letter to CDOT referencing CRS 43-2-106 with a statement that
the purpose of the letter is to trigger the statutory reversion of title for Parcel 3 to CDOT.

4. CDOT will record subject letter in the property records of the Adams County Clerk and
Recorder’s Office.

5. CDOT will petition the Transportation Commission to approve a resolution, that
contingent upon the City acquiring Parcel 2, declares Parcel 3 as excess right of way, and
approves the disposal of Parcel 3 in accordance with CDOT policies and procedures in
exchange for Parcels 1 and 2A with the City.

6. Contingent upon the completion of the above actions, the Parties agree to complete the
exchange of properties no later than July 31, 2016.









